

Ambition, Altruism, Achievement







Incorporating: Codsall Community High School, Bilbrook CE Middle School & Perton Middle School Executive Headteacher: Mr A Harding BA (Hons) NPQH

Dear Parents and Carers,

During our planning of the timetable and staffing for the new academic year, we have found ourselves able to make a significant change to benefit our current Year 5 students as they move in to Year 6. This change will involve their form groupings which we are able to restructure by making the 4 groups in to 5 new form groups.

This will mean smaller form and subject classes which presents obvious benefits. We appreciate that this will mean some upheaval for the children, but we will use our pastoral knowledge of each group to guide the new groupings and the students themselves will have some input. We feel that the advantage of being in smaller teaching groups will benefit all students socially and academically and we will spend some time during transition day working in these new groups. In September, we will organise further team building activities.

Mrs Fullwood, year leader, will be announcing the new form groups to students on 5th July before the transition session on the 6th. The children will be supported through these changes and if you have any questions, please contact your child's form tutor who will be happy to help.

M. Burgh

Michelle Burrington

Acting Headteacher

Codsall Community High School

Elliotts Lane, Codsall, Staffordshire WV8 1PQ Tel 01902 907560 • E-mail office@cc-hs.com www.cc-hs.com

Bilbrook CE Middle School

Bilbrook Road, Codsall, Staffordshire, WV8 1EU Tel 01902 840910 • E-mail office@bilbrook.staffs.sch.uk www.bilbrookmiddle.com



Gainsborough Drive, Perton, Staffordshire, WV6 7NR Tel 01902 758244 • E-mail office@perton-middle.staffs.sch.uk www.pertonmiddle.com

















